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NEVADA ASSEMBLY MAJORITY LEADER SANDRA JAUREGUI INTRODUCES LEGISLATION TO 

BRING FILM INDUSTRY AND WORKFORCE TRAINING PROGRAM TO NEVADA  

 

Jauregui Submitted Bill Draft Request of The Nevada Studio Infrastructure, Jobs and 

Workforce Training Act to Advance Project in 2025 Legislative Session 
 
Today, Assembly Majority Leader Sandra Jauregui submitted a bill draft request to the 

Legislative Counsel Bureau to introduce The Nevada Studio Infrastructure, Jobs and Workforce 

Training Act during the 2025 Legislative Session to build a Las Vegas-based production studio 

and workforce training program. Assemblywoman Jauregui’s bill would focus on the 

construction of the Summerlin® Production Studios, as well as modernizing the existing Nevada 

Film Tax Credit program and building a workforce training program to ensure that the next 

generation of film leaders come from Nevada.  

 

Since the end of the 2023 Legislative Session, stakeholders have continued policy discussions 

and undertaken economic studies to determine the right contours of a bill. Based on those 

discussions, the Nevada Studio Infrastructure, Jobs and Workforce Training Act is expected to 

create nearly 20,000 construction jobs, 15,000 annual jobs upon completion and an annual 

economic impact of $2.85 billion a year to Las Vegas’ economy. Importantly, most of these jobs 

will be union jobs with six-figure salaries.  

 



“The Nevada Studio Infrastructure, Jobs and Workforce Training Act is an incredibly exciting 

opportunity to transform our economy,” said Assembly Majority Leader Sandra Jauregui. “Not 

only will this create nearly 20,000 construction jobs, 15,000 annual jobs and billions of dollars in 

annual economic activity - it will help expand Las Vegas’ global image as the entertainment 

capital of the world. This bill will bring together community partners, union leaders and elected 

officials to build these studios and create high quality, six-figure union jobs.”  

 

“The members of the Southern Nevada Building Trades Unions thank Assemblywoman Jauregui 

for bringing this bill and look forward to welcoming the film industry to Nevada,” said Southern 

Nevada Build Trades Executive Secretary-Treasurer Vince Saavedra. “Large-scale projects, like 

the partnership between Howard Hughes, developer of the Summerlin® master planned 

community, and Sony Pictures Entertainment, will create thousands of jobs that are covered by 

our PLA partnership and provide good wages and benefits to our State.” 
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